Recei ved: 09/ 14/ 2007

CENTRAL HUDSON GAS & ELECTRIC CORPORATION
284 SOUTH AVENUE
POUGHKEEPSIE, NEW YORK 12601

September 14, 2007

Public Service Commission
Three Empire State Plaza
Albany, NY 12223

Dear Commissioners:
The enclosed Statement, which is listed below, is issued by Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation to
become effective on September 18, 2007, and is transmitted for filing in compliance with the requirements of the Public

Service Commission of the State of New Y ork regarding changes in adjustments.

PSC No. 15 Electricity

Statement of Market Price Charge and Market Price Adjustment MPC - 75

Pursuant to the Commission Order in Case 05-E-0934 dated July 24, 2006, effective July 1, 2007 NYPA
Transmission Access Charges (NTAC) and ancillary service charges will no longer be recovered from al delivery
customers through the MISC factor, instead these costs will be recovered from full service customers through the MPC.
Consistent with this Order, Service Classification Nos. 3 & 13 customers purchasing their energy requirements from
Central Hudson through the Company’s Hourly Pricing Provision (HPP) are subject to a component for ancillary service
charges and NTAC which isincluded in the monthly UCAP Charge. This component was inadvertently omitted from
the UCAP Charge filed on MPC Statement Nos. 73 and 74.

The NTAC and ancillary service charge component not allocated to the HPP UCAP Charge on MPC Statement
No. 74, for the month of August, was $249,297. Since August UCAP Charges are included on MPC Statement No. 74,
which will not be billed until September 30th, MPC Statement No. 75 is filed to reflect the corrected UCAP Charge prior
to the September 30th billing of any S.C. 3 & 13 HPP customers. The MPC factors for all other Service Classifications
also require small changes because of this adjustment. Due to billing concerns and the desire to avoid bill problems by
instituting all new MPC factors during a billing month, the MPC factorsfor S.C. Nos. 1, 2, 9, 5, 8, and 6 on & off peak all
remain unchanged from MPC Statement No. 74, effective September 11, 2007. The $249,297 is 0.8% of the overall costs
alocated to the MPC groups for August, therefore it will be credited to these customers through the MPA reconciliation
which will be completed after all August costs have been collected at the end of November 2007. The July UCAP Charge
adjustment will be addressed along with actual September UCAP costs with the next regular filing to be effective October
11, 2007, and the credit to MPC customer classes will be addressed with the MPA reconciliation to be completed after
al July costs have been collected at the end of October 2007.

Questions related to this filing should be directed to Nicholas R. Wight at (845) 486-5749.

Yoursvery truly,

Michael L. Mosher
Vice President - Regulatory Affairs



